Central Coast Weavers
Board Meeting
December 15, 2020
Via Zoom

Members present:  Else Drengler, Rebecca Evans, Roberta Foster, D’Elin Lohr, Karen McCleary, Patricia Martin, Camille Nelson, Irene Rush, Joan Schlichting, Jannie Taylor, Wendy Marie Teichert, Kay Thorne, Rosemary Thorne, Karen Wiley.

Members absent:  Marya Bolynatz, Becky Elwood

President D’Elin called the meeting to order at 5:34.

Treasurer’s report – Karen W. reported the following balances: checking $5217.87, savings $8752.92.
Thursday programs – Wendy Marie queried whether she should plan a program for June.  This is normally our All Guild Annual Picnic.  We believe we will have to have meetings via Zoom through May, possibly also June.  Some ideas were to focus on presentation of the challenge participants and their weavings and an introduction of new members.   Wendy Marie would also like to know speakers we might like to see/hear.   – Heddlecraft has a list of individuals who are presenting via Zoom.  
Saturday programs –Rebecca and Irene reported that Jeanie Pratt will be discussing her jewelry, how she designs and makes it in January.  In February, the meeting will be on sewing garments with handwoven fabric.
 
Chair Reports

Website – Karen M. is working on the Member’s Businesses and Resources pages.  She had some questions about appropriate placement of items.
CNCH – The committee is still planning for the 2021 conference, but expect it will be canceled.  All their work can be considered preplanning for 2023.  They have spent no money so far.  The absolute drop dead date is in April, but they hope to have a definite decision by the February liaison meeting.  The 2022 conference will be in May, at the Marriott Airport Hotel at San Francisco Airport.
Library – Kay will make a list of Sandra’s books remaining, also Guild books that are for sale.  This will be sent to the Guild and put on our Website. 

New Business

Donations – D’Elin asked if we wanted to donate to Heifer International, which we have done in the past.   The Board approved a donation of $100.  Patricia brought the Center for Traditional Textiles of Cuzco to our attention.  This organization, founded by Nilda Callanaupa Alvarez, is experiencing extreme funding problems due to the virus and the lack of tourist dollars and work opportunities. This means they don’t have money for food, education and their seed bank.  The Board approved a donation of $200, $100 for the Seed Bank and $100 for their general fund.

President D’Elin adjourned the meeting at 6:11, probably our shortest Board meeting ever.

Respectfully submitted,
Rosemary Thorne
Recording Secretary


